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TUNG FENG
President’s Message  
Words of praise - for Leo 
  

I've mentioned before about how fortunate I 
feel to be surrounded by such an 
experienced and wise bunch of PPs. Not 
just the board members but other long term 
members of our club. It makes me feel 
more confident as a President being able to 
call on them as I learn the ropes. This week 
however, I want to mention someone who 
has considerably less experience as a 
Rotarian, yet has been excelling on all 

fronts through his passion and enthusiasm. And that is our own 
Rotarian Leo. When we elected Leo to the board as Service 
Director, we already know that he was an entertaining, fun 
family man, keen on a spot of golf and with diverse business 
experience. But I have to say that the way he has embraced his 
new role has been beyond expectations. His recent 
organisation of the Adopt An Elderly program was first class, 
we all know where we had to be and when, and who was 
visiting whom. Naturally we were also blessed as always by 
having the support of IPP William, lending an experienced hand 
to guide us. But Leo took on the job and delivered big time. His 
enthusiasm also spills over into other areas. Always willing to 
turn up and inject new ideas into our service work.  We're lucky 
to have him on board as a new member and he's making my 
job that much easier I have to say. Thank you Leo!

LAST WEEK’S REDBOX 
COLLECTION  $1,300

COMING 
SPEAKERS 

19 OCT 2016 

Speaker: 

Topic 
To be 

confirmed
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PDG David was back at our club to give us updates on the two projects 
closest to his heart, being RGR - Rotary Global Rewards, and The One 
humanitarian award of which he was the founder during his time as DG.  

Rotary Global Rewards 
This was chartered by PDG David 2011-12 when it was called the Benefit 
Card program. It’s basically a rewards program to help clubs enhance 
member satisfaction and retention, by creating an e-shopping mall to 
offer global discount to 1.2 million Rotarians. RGR gives Rotarians and 
now Rotaractors access to discounts on a variety of products and 
services selected with their interest in mind. It is different from the benefit 

card model in that the money you save goes to the Rotary Foundation. When you give 
something, you’ll receive something in return, so the good you do comes back to you. All 
Rotarians are eligible as long as you have registered with Rotary.org. It has only just opened up 
to Rotaractors (PDG David worked to make this happen), and he encouraged us to please 
share the news with Rotaractors. PDG David described RGR as a win-win-win situation: 
Rotarians enjoy benefits, vendors gain new business opportunities, and the Rotary Foundation 
gets the net proceeds. It’s easy to redeem rewards. PDG David highlighted that he wants many 
more offers made available in Hong Kong and to to be added to the portfolio of RGR offers to all 
D3450 Rotarians. 

The One 
Launched in 2011/12, The One award recognizes the unknown 
heroes in life who truly put Service Above Self, and  dedicate 
their lives to helping those in need every day. PDG David called 
them the ‘angels’ of the world. A wonderful lady called Valerie 
Browning was the very fisrt winner of The One.  She has truly 
given up everything in order to serve the needy in Ethiopia, and 
she was awarded US$100,000 to help further her cause. All 
three of the other finalists received US$50,000 each. Sine then, 

many more selfless, devoted individuals have received this much needed injection of hard cash 
to support the vital work that they do in some of the world’s most wretched corners. PDG David 
also reminded us that the Rotary club that nominates the final winner receives US$5,000 for 
any charitable project of its choice, as long as it falls within our 6 areas of focus: Peace, 
Preventing disease, Water & Sanitation, Maternal and Child Health, Literacy and Community 
Development. The One is more than just an award, it means we are helping impoverished 
people in the places where we most need to be doing so. PDG gave the example that, thanks to 
The One award money, Cynthia Maung has established The One Medical Centre in Cambodia. 
As an update, PDG David announced that we will launch The One Philippines in 2018. 

He ended by illustrating the future vision for The One : 
Spread The One, and franchise The One all over the world. 
His message to us was - please continue to support The 
One by donating and identifying the world’s greatest 
heroes. He also gave special thanks to The One 
Committee member, our own  PP Eddy Wong. 

The deadline for nominations for The One Int’l and The 
One HK is 31st December 2016. And The One Award Gala 
Dinner will be on May 16, 2017

Spotlight On - PDG David Harilela
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Last week’s Proceedings -  05 October 2016
Another nice turnout this week, as P. Chris began by welcoming gusts, starting 
with PDG David Harilela, here to give us an update about 
Rotary Global Rewards and The One. He also asked 
PPRudy to introduce his guests Bao Shiyao, David Kung, his 
PolyU mentees. P Chris then introduced his own guest, 
Doris Lui of Youth Square, who is his friend and ex 
colleague. He welcomed back PP Henry and also welcomed 
and introduced Meipo, out newest recruit to help with our 

Club’s Admin. & Secretarial Work. As our birthday boys were absent this week, P Chris 
then went through the announcements, before asking SAA Andy to announce the Red 
box collection of $1,300 (with a special mentioned of $500 from PDG David who tried 
in vain to do so anonymously). After this, P Chris handed over the PDG 
David who had much to tell us about, and for whom PP Andy was invited 
to give a vote of thanks. It was then time to give a toast to RC Kowloon 
Golden Mile, RI and HKIE before everyone joined for a group photo.
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Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website              : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS
These are the following announcements for our club:  

1. The Uncle Peter Memorial Golf Tournament has been rescheduled for October 21st, 
Friday. Please let Fellowship Director Kevin know if you will be joining. 

2. P Chris is arranging to host a barbecue party for our club members on Saturday, 
October 29th, 6-10pm. He will also book a tennis court earlier from 4pm if anyone is 
interested in a game before dinner. Please mark your diary and let P Chris or 
Fellowship Director Kevin know if you intend to come along with any family 
members, so we can start to do the attendance numbers. More details will follow 
nearer the date. The venue will be at Redhill Peninsular, Tai Tam.  

3. A visit to our friendship Club RC South Sea Taipei has been organized by PP 
Jonathan and IPP William from November 2nd -5th.  If you would like to join plesae let 
them know asap. 

4. This is an advanced announcement - on December 30th, we will be holding a special 
event - HKIE Got Talent. This is an open talent competition for our members and 
spouses, to show their talents be that singing, playing music, dancing, magic, or any 
other entertaining activity. You have been warned! So start thinking what you can do, 
and we will update you in good time. 

District Announcements  

1. The District PP’s Dinner will be held on October 14
th 

2016, Friday at King’s Cuisine, 
Windsor House, Causeway Bay. 

2. Rotarians' Wine Appreciation Fellowship - Hong Kong Chapter and Preserve Planet 
Earth Committee are proudly presenting you this crossover event with the aim to lift 
the awareness of Sustainable Seafood together with some wine that will be paired 
carefully to the sustainable seafood menu for a happy fellowship night! Date: 27 
October, 2017, Venue: Chiu Chow Garden, 2/F, Causeway Bay Plaza 2, 463 
Lockhart Road, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong. Dress Code: Smart Casual with BLUE. 
Dinner Fee: HK$780.00 per person, Early bird registration on or before 10 October 
2017 : HK$730.00 per person  

( prepayment is mandatory). If you are interested, please RSVP: Rainy Ma, Tel: 

THE LAST LAUGH 
Marriage is like my mobile phone 
contract. When you first signed up 
you was able to use all of the 
services you wanted, as much as 
you desired...no limit and no extra 
cost. 

A few months later and you no 
longer use many of the services 
because you just can' t be 
bothered to pay the price! 
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